

**Royalton Recreation Committee**  
**Meeting Minutes**  
June 13, 2016  
**AMENDED**

**I. Call to order**

Vicki called to order the regular meeting of the Royalton Recreation Committee at 7:00 pm on June 13, 2016 at the Royalton Town Offices.

**II. Roll call**

Billie-Jean conducted a roll call. The following persons were present: Jen Morse, Vicki Braley, Bridget Barry, Troy Stratton, DJ Craven, Jim Hewitt, Billie-Jean Vesper and Jessica Carpenter

**III. Approval of minutes from last meeting**

Billie-Jean read the minutes from the last meeting. The minutes were approved as read.

**IV. New Business**

- a) Signed invoices.
- b) Peg Elmer came and discussed the 5<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of Irene “Celebration” being organized by the Community Resilience Organization on August 28<sup>th</sup>.
- c) Cal Ripken league tournament will be held on June 25<sup>th</sup>&26<sup>th</sup>. The Rec will be selling food and drinks with all proceeds being deposited into the Sheila Cougan Fund. Vicki, Jessica and Bridget will be helping. Jen will be going shopping for food and supplies.
- d) Troy made a motion to purchase 2 dozen baseballs to use for the tournament. Jen 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion all were in favor.
- e) Vicki made a motion to split the \$750 budgeted amount for Babe Ruth between the Jr & Sr Team. \$375 to go to the VT JR Babe Ruth League and \$375 to be for the VT SR Babe Ruth League. Billie-Jean 2<sup>nd</sup> all in favor.  
**Please mail a check in the amount of \$375.00 to VT SR Babe Ruth League, C/O Gregory Gero, 21 Old Quarry Road, St. Albans, VT.** Troy to provide an invoice for the JR team portion.
- f) Carpenter Field needs to have a new flag installed. We would like to have this done before the 25<sup>th</sup> since we will be hosting several other towns for a tournament.
- g) Rose Hemond has agreed to write a grant for the VT Recreational grant to help us get a play structure installed at Carpenter Field. We are still looking at different options and pricing.

- h) Patsy Winters would like to have a bench made and placed at Carpenter Filed in her son's donor. She is hoping to have this done for September.
- i) Scott (a law school student) is interested in holding a one day soccer tournament on 9/10/2016. **We have agreed to a \$200 fee with a \$100 refund providing the field is left in the condition that they found it in.** Amended
- j) Laurie Smith will be going to the Selectboard with a suggestion of a Smoking Ban and she asked if that was something that Recreation Committee would be able to get behind and we all agreed, yes!
- k) The Skate Park seems to be an ongoing battle/discussion.
- l) Kevin Bailey of the Ball Busters has been approved to use the field for his men's softball team on Wednesdays and Sundays.
- m) Troy made a motion to get 1 load of jock mix for the baseball field, Jen 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion all were in favor.
- n) There was discussion about moving our meetings because of a time/day conflict with the Planning Commission who would also like to use the Town Office for their meetings on the 2<sup>nd</sup> & 4<sup>th</sup> Mondays of the month. The Recreation Committee has agreed to move our meetings to the 1<sup>st</sup> & 3<sup>rd</sup> Mondays of the month beginning in August at 7pm.
- o) Directors Report:
- Valley Fest went well a meeting is already set up to discuss next years event.
  - CPR classes are filling up fast
  - Tuesdays in the park events are all sett
  - Last Lego club meeting will be held the last Saturday in June
  - Old Home Days is the last weekend in July.

## V. Adjournment

Vicki adjourned the meeting at 8:55 pm.

Minutes submitted by: Billie-Jean Vesper

Next Meeting will be on 06/28/2016